
Cynthia “Cindy” OI Delcamp (nee O’Brien), of Winter Haven, FL passed away Tuesday, July 21, 
2015. She was 63 years old. 
 
Cindy is survived by her children, Mary Delcamp and Bartholomew Delcamp of Winter Haven, 
FL; Alexander Delcamp of Vero Beach, FL; her husband, John Delcamp of Winter Haven, FL; 
her sister Sharon Helfrich of Cherry Hill, NJ; her sister Colleen Mortimer of Port Matilda, PA; her 
sister Diane Cavalero of Butler, PA; her brother Joe of Jameston, PA; her brother Patrick of 
Fenelton, PA; her brother Chris of Glendale, AZ; her brother Tom of Phoenix, AZ; her brother 
Kevin of Hawaii; and her brother Eric of Winterville, NC. 
 
Cindy was born on July 6, 1952 in Butler, PA to Bill and Elsie O’Brien. The second-oldest of ten 
children, Cindy was always dedicated to taking care of her family. She attended college in 
Michigan before moving to Florida and meeting her husband. Despite the distance, she always 
remained close to her siblings, spending hours with them on the phone and visiting whenever 
possible. 
 
Cindy and John had many adventures together, including a brief stint living abroad in the 
Bahamas before having their first child and relocating back to the States. The following years 
included many sports events, band concerts, graduation ceremonies, and traveling. She loved 
many places in the United States but the beaches in Florida were her very favorite.  
 
She spent a number of years dedicated as a volunteer to the Regenerations shop of St. 
Matthew Catholic Church. Though times were not always easy, she kept a sharp, sneaky sense 
of humor and a special laugh for when you knew things were very funny. She was a devoted 
wife and mother, an avid reader, an excellent cook, a wonderful gardener, and the kindest soul. 
 
A funeral Mass will be held on Monday July 27, 2015, at 8:30 am at Saint Matthew Catholic 
Church, located at 1991 Overlook Drive in Winter Haven, FL. A reception will be held 
immediately following the funeral Mass in the church hall. 
 
In lieu of flowers, please send contributions to the American Lung Association at 
www.lung.org/donate and 55 W. Wacker Drive, Suite 150, Chicago, IL 60601.  


